

## **CLHO Health Promotion and Prevention Committee Agenda & Minutes**

June 6, 2024 1:00 –2:00 PM ZoomGov Meeting

Agenda Item	Detail	Action Item	Responsible Party
Welcome, Introductions (as needed) and roll call	Quorum is 50% +1 of committee membership	Roll Call was taken.	Elisabeth Maxwell & Hannah Woods
Review of minutes	Review	The May minutes were approved.	Elisabeth & Hannah
Discussion Item		The group decided that there would not be a July meeting because of the July 4 <sup>th</sup> holiday meeting date. Meetings will resume in August.	Committee
EMS Daya Query Information	Discussion	Robyn Ellis is the OHA Data to Action Coordinator. She presented an overview of ESSENCE queries on overdose visits to emergency departments, urgent care, and EMS response calls. Since her first published opioid overdose query in 2020 the landscape has changed with fentanyl overdoses replacing heroin and other drugs and she is updating her Oregon Opioid Overdose query v.1 for ED data accordingly.  During her EMS opioid query development the following calls became apparent:  Calls for people experiencing issues with their medications that may not be overdoses Law enforcement encounters with individuals who may or may not have swallowed illicit fentanyl Naloxone administration from bystanders not recorded in the medications given field	Robyn Ellis



Conference of Local Health Officials

 Calls that are vague or contain contradictory information and are difficult to categorize an as opioid overdose

Robyn emphasized that there is diversity in EMS data and she expressed an appreciation of EMS providers and the work they provide.

Sara Herd asked if the queries would provide information, including trends with cultural and racial demographics. Robyn said age, sex, and location would be available but racial demographics in EMS data are not reliable at this time. LPHA's should be able to use geographical locations in their analyses of EMS overdose calls with greater specificity than ED visits.

Robyn confirmed that ESSENCE users would have access to queries that she publishes for ED and EMS data, but that current ESSENCE users will need to request access to EMS data within ESSENCE.

Hannah asked if a query using the key words Narcan or Naloxone for overdoses would cover the data. Robyn confirmed that her EMS opioid query included those terms in the narrative as well as medications field in combinations with other key terms. She also specified that it is not always clear who administered Narcan or Naloxone in EMS data.

Information to request access to EMS data for current ESSENCE users and meeting PowerPoint will be included with the minutes. Robyn is happy to assist with any county queries or questions. Her email is: <a href="mailto:robyn.e.ellis@oha.oregon.gov">robyn.e.ellis@oha.oregon.gov</a>
Training series recordings are located: <a href="mailto:Reducing">Reducing</a>
Opioid Overdose and Misuse webpage"



Conference of

ce of Local Health Officials	
Opioid Settlement	Jen and Courtney gave an update on the Opioid
& Ambassador	Settlement allocations for primary prevention and
Update	the Ambassador Team. The \$13.7 million primary
	prevention allocations include \$9.5 million for
	counties, \$3.8 million for culturally and
	linguistically responsive community-based
	organizations and regional health equity coalitions,
	and \$450,000 to support certified prevention
	specialists.
	The Ambassador Team is comprised of
	representatives from partner groups listed in the

Courtney Fultineer & Jen Chandler

Board-approved ADPC proposal. The Ambassador Team will work a contractor to determine funding formulas for counties. Ambassadors must attend all four meetings. There is a \$500 stipend to attend the meetings for eligible participants. Ambassador Team representatives will present their proposed funding formula and implementation plan to the CLHO HPP committee in August. With committee approval, the proposal will move to Big CLHO. The goal is to present the final proposal to the Opioid Settlement Board at the September 4<sup>th</sup> meeting.

Jennifer asked if the Ambassador group would only include CLHO HPP members. Courtney said they would like one local Public Health Administrator in addition to the CLHO HPP committee members. CLHO Ambassadors are responsible for engaging their partner network, including their LPH Administrator, to inform their participation on the full Ambassador Team. The committee decided the following representatives would be Ambassadors:

Here is the final list of the CLHO Ambassadors:

- 1. Jennifer Little (Klamath County, Public Health Director)
- 2. Stephanie O'Neal (Crook County, Public Health Modernization Manager)



Confere	nce of	I ocal I	-lealth	Officials

nce of Local Health Officials		
	<ul> <li>3. Armando Jimenez (Clackamas County, Public Health Programs Manager)</li> <li>4. Jessica Jacks (Deschutes County, Program Manager – Public Health Prevention &amp; Health Promotion)</li> </ul>	
	The meeting times are:  • June 17: 3-5pm • June 24: 3-5pm	
	<ul> <li>July 10: 2-4pm</li> <li>July 17: 2-4pm</li> </ul> Updates will be provided to the committee on a	
	regular basis.	
TPEP Governance Update	Gwyn and Amanda presented an update on the TPEP governance model. The TPEP Ambassador group and OHA requested a CLHO letter of support for the OHA TPEP Executive Order Proposal.	
	OHA's request and proposal to the Governor is to rescind the Executive Order no. EO-97-10 creating the Tobacco Reduction Advisory Committee (TRAC) and create a new Executive Order that will provide stability for commercial tobacco program funding. This will hold OHA accountable to our commitment to end health inequities by engaging communities who are most impacted.	
	With the CLHO HPP approval, the proposal would move to Big CLHO.	
	The committee had a general agreement of approval of the letter which will move to the Big CLHO meeting.	
Other Issues	Jennifer and Neita are applying to the pharmacy board to dispense nicotine replacement therapy	



## Conference of Local Health Officials

	(NRT) to local community members. TPEP dollars
	would be used to purchase the NRT. She was
	asking if committee members could share their
	experiences with the process. Jamie suggested
	people often receive NRT through their medical
	providers. Hannah said that Malheur looked into
	dispensing and it was suggested that before giving NRT
	to a patient, they would need to discuss their health
	with a nurse.
	Jamie Zenter confirmed the "Nicotine Treatment
	Systems Affinity Group" meets the 2 <sup>nd</sup>
	, · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	Thursday/month at 9:00AM for the committee.
Next Meeting	
8/1/2024	